Mark Twain Community Center

500 Sam Clemens Ave., Mark Twain Estates, Dayton, Nevada, 89403

Kevin Baugh: Chairman

Adam Robello: Vice-Chairman Alfred Marshall: Vice-Chairman Laura Kekule: Treasurer Adrianne Baugh: Secretary

Community Board Meeting Agenda September 20th, 2017 6:30 pm

Public comment will be allowed after each item on the agenda (these comments should be limited to the item on the agenda). Public comments will also be allowed at the end of each meeting (these comments should be limited to matters not on the agenda and pertaining to the Community Center).

All items include discussion and possible action to approve, modify, deny or continue unless marked otherwise.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER Kevin Baugh
- 2. ROLLCALL- Adrianne Baugh [Kevin, Adam, Alfred, Laura, Adrianne, Guests]
- 3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE-Group
- 4. SECRETARY REPORT- Adrianne Baugh List of accomplishments 2016/2017
- 5. FINANCIAL REPORT-Laura Kekule
- 6. GUEST SPEAKER-

7. COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Mustang Cares: Marie/ Carolb. Computer Room: Carolc. Scholarship Fund: Laura

8. NEW BUSINESS

- a. Upcoming events:
 - 1. Health Fair/Shot Clinic-Wednesday, Oct 4th 10am.
 - 2. Craft Fair- Sunday, Nov 12th 10am-3pm.
 - 3. Christmas Santa Spaghetti Feed Dec 10th 5-7pm tentatively.

b. Elections:

1. Renewal of current officers and replacement of Alfred Marshall.

- 10. CORRESPONDENCE
- 11. PUBLIC COMMENTS
- 12. NEXT PLANNING MEETING- October 9th 5:30pm
- 13. NEXT ANNUAL BOARD MEETING September 19th 2018 6:30pm
- 14. ADJOURNMENT

Mark Twain Community Center Accomplishments 2017

The Mark Twain Community Center is the cornerstone for information and hub for activities in the Mark Twain community.

In the last year we have made many strides towards mainstreaming our presence. One of the main programs we have implemented is our mailing system. We have put into place a quarterly mailing list that reaches 225 households in the Mark Twain neighborhood.

Our social media presence has increased 18% over prior year reaching 51 more people this year than last year.

Our calendar is completely full providing a meeting place to groups such as Narcotics Anonymous three days a week, two classes a week to ROAK Martial Arts, we are home to four separate Boy/Girl Scout groups, and a few other hobby groups. Through the Mustang Cares food program we provide food to 35-40 families bi-monthly including 35 turkey dinner donations for Thanksgiving last year. We offer open hours for free library and computer use including classes as needed.

We provide the community with a safe place to meet and gain information for public safety and preparedness for severe weather issues and public meetings such as county commissioners, planning meetings, and polling locations.

Annually we put on a health fair that this year provided 64 vaccines and a full day of examinations through the mammovan for our community.

We also provide free family fun activities such as movie night, Easter celebrations with egg hunts and brunch, bingo and our annual Christmas Spaghetti feed with the Sheriff and Santa providing dinner to over 60 guests and toys to each child that attended.

We have implemented many improvements this year including new basketball nets for our youth, new blinds for the main room, new appliances for the kitchen and washroom and a new mailbox. We intend to keep the facility up to encourage rental of the space for our neighborhoods gatherings both public and private.

This year, through fund raising efforts, the Mark Twain Community Center began a scholarship fund for Virginia City High School seniors. We were able to award three high school seniors \$350 scholarships in June.

We have also constructed Storey County's only Veterans Memorial, honoring Veterans in the Storey County area. Our dedication party honoring our Veteran Memorial was attended by over 100 people including county commissioners, the local Sheriffs department and many local Veterans.

Other ongoing goals of ours include replacing the flooring in the building, adding handicapped parking spaces and possibly extending the parking lot on the west side near the monument.

All of these accomplishments couldn't be possible without the ongoing support of Storey County.